
THORNLEY WITH WHEATLEY PARISH COUNCIL 19 AUGUST 2024 

CLERK’S REPORT 

1. The new version of the Good Councillors’ Guide was emailed to Councillors 

on 11 June for their future reference. 

 

2. Following notification from NALC, details of the ACRE village hall building 

grants was emailed to TCS on 11 June 2024 for them to explore any 

opportunity for grant funding for the School Project. 

 

3. The Redwood tree gifted from RVBC was planted in the field adjacent to 

Thornley School on 18 June 2024. 

  
4. Councillors were informed about the Lancashire Constabulary and Lancashire 

Partnership Against Crime (LANPAC)  invitation to the Crime Prevention Expo 

at the University of Central Lancashire (UCLan) on Wednesday 14th August. 

 

5. Details regarding the Crime Commissioner welcoming applications from 

Community Safety Partnerships, local community groups, organisations, 

charities and Parish and Town Councils for projects that have a specific focus 

on preventing young people from engaging in crime and anti-social behaviour 

during the summer holiday period has been emailed to Councillors for 

information. 

 

6. Clive Grunshaw, Lancashire Police and Crime Commissioner has launched 
his Police and Crime Plan Public Consultation. The survey is an opportunity 
for everyone who lives, works and travels in Lancashire to share feedback on 
crime and policing as well as the proposed priorities in the PCC's draft Police 
and Crime Plan 2024- 2029. Councillors were emailed with details on 12 July 
2024. 
 
 

7. The email from LALC providing some headline updates was forwarded to 

Councillors on 29 July. In particular attention was drawn to the request for 

Councillors to complete the Parish and Town Council Survey 2024. 

 

8. Any further updates received after Agenda send out 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Lancashire-PCC-Survey

